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    1. Chapter 1

Welcome to high school

**I own nothing.**

Today is my first day of high school. I have some new note books,a
shirt that I hate and a stomachache.

My name is Hiccup Haddock the third, and I am a total outcast.

I'm skinny as a twig, red brown thin hair and wispy, my face is full
of freckles. the only thing I like about my self are my forest green
eyes.

My dad is barley home, he's always at work and ignoring me. he
doesn't hate me or anything, he just wants to be alone. ever since my
mom died he just isolated him self at work. He leaves me money for
food at least, so I don't starve to death, but the only thing I
really eat is mushroom pizza with extra cheese. He cares about me
still, sometimes I see him and tell him I love you, and sometimes he
tells me the same thing right back.

He's still in mourning though, and It's been ten years now.

I barely remember her, the only thing I can remember is her smile and
warm voice.



The bus pulls up to front of my house, the doors of the bus fly open
and squeak as I walk into it as the bus driver greeted me with a
corny smile, I am the first stop of the day because no one else is on
yet.

I'm trying my best to avoid all eye contact with old friends and
other people, so I sit all the way in the back so I could not be
bothered by know one, I just hope no one sits next to me.

The bus picks up more students one by one, making small groups of
four and five as we get closer to the school. I'm dreading this as we
get closer, I don't want to be here,especially here, everyone hates
me.

As I walked off the bus, all the freshman entered to Merry weather
high school, they had to change the name because "Home of the
Trojans" didn't send a strong abstinence message, so now we are the
blue devils of merry weather high school.

All of the older students were allowed to free roam around the school
until the bell, but all the freshman were herd into the auditorium,
everyone fell into their group. Jocks, the country club,Idiot
savants,cheerleaders,human waste,goths,big hair chix,suffering
artist,shedders, computer nerds.I am clan less. I wasted the last few
weeks of summer staying home and watching bad cartoons and eating
junk food. I came to this school with the wrong hair, wrong
clothes,wrong attitude and pretty much everything else.

I am an outcast

There is no point on looking for my ex friends. our clan was the
"Dragon clan" I know great name we all loved playing World of war
craft together and playing call of duty and skyrim on the x box , we
have fishlegs,snoutlout,the twins ruffnut and tuffnut and the love of
my life, astrid. they all we in different clans. Snotlout was in the
jocks,Fishlegs was in the computer nerds, ruffnut on the cheerleaders
while tuffnut was on the shredders, and Astrid on the lacrosse team.
I look at each of them. none of them look at me. the assembly began
as we all listen to what the Principe had to say.

The first ten lies they will tell you in high school.

1. we are here to help you.

2. you will have enough time to get to class before the bell
rings.

3. dress code will be enforced.

4. no smoking is allowed on school grounds

5. our football team will win this year

6. we will expect more from you

7. guidance counselors are always available to listen

8. your schedule was created with your needs in mind

9. your locker combination is private



10. these will be the best years you can look back on fondly

After that we all got our schedules and made our way to our classes.
My first class biology. It's 8:50 in the morning, I only have 699
days until graduation. freshman year is going to suck.

Later in second period, I have English, my English teacher has no
face. She has frizzy dark brown hare and barley shows her face. so I
call her hair woman. she wasted at least 20 minutes of class taking
attendance.

We have journals to write in, we basically have to write in them each
day, I don't mind, I could use something to keep my mind off the hate
and negativity in the class.

After that we have social studies for the ninth time in nine years in
a row, my teacher Mr. neck. he is a real prick and a bad attitude
towards everyone. He scares me.

Finally after four agonizing periods we have lunch. I packed my own
lunch for the first day of school, why?. because I really hate
cafeteria food, it sucks. after I got my lunch from my locker I
scanned the cafeteria for a place to sit. no one I know would want to
sit with me, after standing there for almost a minute, some kid
thought it would be funny to fling mash potatoes onto my ugly shirt,
I herd a another kid scream "fight!" as I ran to the bathroom in
tears.

When I was done cleaning up in the bathroom, the bell rang and I got
my stuff from my locker and made my way to art class. I felt safe in
this sanctuary.

Mr, freeman is ugly, big old grasshopper body, like a stilt walking
circus guy. Nose is like a card sunk between his eyes, but he keeps a
smile on his face as we enter the class.

"Welcome to the only class that will tech you to survive," he says
"Welcome to art"

I sit in a desk all the way in the back, all the way up next to
fishlegs, I look at him, but he made no eye contact with me what so
ever.

Mr freeman babels on how to be creative and how we can be artist one
day, me I was just drifting of into space like always. he pulls out a
globe and asked us what it is.

"A globe." one kid says.

Mr. Freeman rolls his eyes at us and tells us. "No imagination, What
are you guys thirteen!? fourteen!? You've already let them beat
creativity out of you" he screamed. he then tells us we have to pick
a piece of paper out of the globe/jar thingy so what ever we pick, we
have to draw. I got a tree apparently.

"A tree?" I said "It's too easy I could draw a tree since I was in
second grade"

He looked down at me. " You picked you're destiny, you can't change



it."

I sighed,This was going to be a long year.

After my first day of school I finally made it home on the bus.

I walked up my drive way to see that my dad wasn't home yet, I guess
it's just me and a mushroom pizza on the sofa again.

Ya see, after my mom died, my dad started to make dinner and would
put it the fridge so I could heat it up later for dinner, but when he
started to stay up later in the office, he would leave me twenty buck
or more for dinner. He would leave a note on the fridge and the money
on the counter. I just love the way we communicate through sticky
notes.

I ordered my pizza and sat on the couch watching the news, I didn't
feel like doing anything but eat and being lazy on the sofa while
watching some horrible news about people being shot or brutally
murdered.

after at least three hours of watching TV, I herd my dads Cadillac
pull in the drive way, I put some left over pizza in the microwave
and head up stairs to bed.

All I want to do is sleep and never wake up.

all I wanted to do was forget about the night my life changed.

The night when all my innocents was taken from me.

**Hey guys! so I got this idea from reading the book Speak for the
millionth time, I love the book and movie, I hope you guys like this
chapter, please let me know if you want me to continue with this or
just stop what I'm doing and just get rid of it. pleas let me know
what you guys think.**

    2. Chapter 2

Fizz ED

**I own nothing**

Gym should be illegal. It is humiliating.

My locker is the closes to the door in the boys locker room, so I
could change a lot faster and could get out before anyone could see
me. and the only person I know in my class is Ruffnut.

It's late September already and were starting field hockey unit.

I try my best to not get run over by anyone, I was just standing
there while everyone else was fighting for the ball and wanting to
score. we played out side in the cold wet air, it rained earlier so
when we came back inside we were all soaked.

After we were done with gym, The bell rang.

I went to the bathroom and saw my cousin Snotlout, he was busy



admiring him self like always. I tried to speak to him.

"Hi" I said quietly.

"Mmm" he mumed.

Now what? how am I supposed to break the ice now?

"Hows it going?" I asked.

"Eehn" He said.

He walked right past me, as if I didn't existed. he just blew me
off.

I sighed in defeat, I need a friend, just somebody I guess.

The next day as I went into English to hair woman's class, Today she
pulled me out of class because I had some missing work and that she
is growing concern about my grades and all. But I just stood their
and pretend to listen, but I just couldn't.

Later that day nobody told me study hall was being held in the
library, by the time I got there the period was just about over, so I
decide to wait outside for the bus. On the way home on the bus
everyone was busy in there own groups of friends, like always. I sat
all the way in the back again, some guy sat in front of me and threw
something, it was a Ho Ho rapper.

When I got home I saw my dads car in the drive way, I guess I won't
be lonely again tonight. I open the door and saw my dad parked on the
sofa, he looked calm and steady as he was watching a football
game.

"Hi dad" I said quietly.

He looked up at me, he actually noticed me.

"Oh hey, how was school?" he asked.

"Fine" I whispered.

"I got some dinner on the way home, help you're self." said as he
turned his attention to the TV again.

I passed him and made my way to the kitchen, My dad got KFC for
dinner, a bucket of fried chicken and mashed potatoes and gravy and
biscuits,at least it's not pizza again, but at least my dad talked to
me for once, over the entire summer I was left alone, I would always
go to parties with my friends and just let lose, but on the last
month of school everything changed.

I was raped at the party, and I still haven't told no one, not even
my dad.

It all happened so fast, I was so drunk.

I cleared my head and made my plate of food and took it up stairs to
my room, my dad doesn't care about eating food on the table, hell
sometimes we both eat on the sofa together.



When I got up to my room I sat my plate on my desk and decided to do
some of my home work for once in the last three weeks I still haven't
done none of it, but I really don't care. It all just seems
pointless, It's not like I'm going to Harvard law school or
anything.

I grabbed a chicken leg and scarf that down while doing some math
home work, a few crumbs were dropped here and there, but at least it
smells like KFC and not fresh clean paper.

After an hour of home work I changed into my pjs and went to bed. big
mistake

_I started to dream of the night everything happened._

_Me and the gang were pulled up in Snotlouts car, Astrid was sitting
in my lap because of how small the car was, the twins and fishlegs
were cramp in the back and yelling out the window at other kids in
there cars who were going to the party as well._

_When we got there, we all climbed out and looked at the abandoned
house, it was in the deep parts of the woods, it still had power in
it and about forty other people were in that hose, it was a total
cluster of drunk people._

_I started to drink some beer and sitting in the corner of the room,
I had no idea of what I was doing, I was 13 years old and shy as a
deer, I didn't know what to do, Hell the only thing I felt like doing
was getting wasted to feel something for once._

_Then this guy came up to me and asked me why I was sitting here
alone._

_"Hey why are you sitting alone here by your self" he asked
kindly._

_"I don't know." I said giggling a little from the booze._

_"Well you're too cute to be sitting here alone, come dance with me."
he asked me, he was being so charming to me and held out his hand for
me._

_I grabbed his hand and he pulled me in for a slow dance, my arms
were around his neck as his were around my waist and rubbing my
back._

_"I think you're really cute" he whispered in my ear._

_I blushed pure red and giggled softly._

_He started to kiss my neck and worked his way up to my lips, he
tasted like whisky and chocolate. he started kissing in a warm
embrace and holding me steady. after almost five minutes of making
out he pulled away and grabbed my hand and pulled me out
side._

_"Come on I wanna show you something" he said._

_"Okay' I said calmly._



_We walked out to the woods were his car was pared at, it was a white
doge truck. he opened the car and picked me up and laid my down the
back seat. he got up on top of me. I was starting to feel very
uncomfortable, I tried to speak up._

_"Hey slow down a little" I squeaked._

_He didn't say anything, he flipped me over onto my stomach and
started to remove his pants and started to rub in between my legs, I
screamed._

_"STOP!" I screamed._

_He put his hand over my mouth, I tried to break free but his grip
was too strong. I could hear him unbuckle his pants and his zipper
going down. I screamed again under his strong hand_

_"NOOO I DON'T WANT THIS!" I cried._

_But it was too late, he started to rape me, it was so painful. I
kept telling him so but then I woke up._

I shot up awake with my father sitting on my bed right next to trying
to wake me up. I was screaming and tossing and turning until my dad
woke me up.

"It's alright Hiccup, the boogeyman's gone, he went that way" He said
pointing to some random direction.

I breath out heavily, sweat was running down my forehead.

"Are you alright Hiccup?" he asked me with concern.

"I-I'm f-fine, it was just a nightmare" I whispered.

"You sure?, you look really pale Hiccup" He said as he stroked my
cheek.

"I'll be fine"

My dad sighed and got off my bed and made his way out."Alright, hurry
up and get dress or you'll miss you're bus okay?"

"Yeah, okay." I said.

He walked out of my room as I got up and shut my door and get ready
for another day of school, Another day of hell.

What am I going to do?

**okay I know I moving a little fast with this, and Im changing some
things here and there compared with the book/movie. but I want to
change a few things up.**

**so who thinks they might know who raped hiccup at the party? please
tell me what you think and tell me in the comment please!**

    3. Chapter 3



Halloween

**I own nothing**

I declare myself that I am too old to go trick or treating this year.
I'm thrilled because I don't have to admit to no one that I wasn't
invited to any parties or any thing this year. My dad was still at
work and left me some money for pizza again.

I ordered the usual like always. mushroom pizza with extra cheese.

I sat down on the sofa and started to watch "A nightmare on elm
street" the original version of 1984 and not the crappy 2010 remake.
I was up until 11 o cloak and finally decided to go to bed. I didn't
want to go to sleep because of the haunting reminders of the
"incident" that always came in my dreams.

Maybe I should go live on elm street and have nightmares about Freddy
Kruger, at least he would put me out of my misery.

When I got to my room I changed into my pj's and went to
sleep.

**The next morning...**

I woke up around 8:05 on my alarm clock.

I was late for the bus...again.

I got and got changed into some clean cloths and made my way out the
door. I started to walk to school with some left over money from last
night, I looked over across the street and decided to go to a little
bakery and got my self two jelly filled doughnut. I wondered what my
mom would think if she knew that I was eating all this junk food for
the last couple of years of her being gone.

I missed all of her home cooking, but at least my dad didn't forget
about me, other wise I would starve to death.

After almost an hour of walking I finally made it to school, I was in
the middle of the parking lot in the cold autumn air.

I checked my watch aging and it was 9:47.

English was almost over and I had at least 15 minutes left of
class.

When I started to walk towards the door, but I stopped in my tracks
as I saw IT.

IT was coming out of his white Doge pick up truck and started to make
his way to me. he had a glazed doughnut in his hands as he got closer
and closer to me.

"Wanna bite" He said to me.

"..." I was refusing to speak to him, I could only stare at him
blankly.



I started to run, screw this I might as well ditch school for the day
and just go home and tell dad I was sick and didn't feel like going
to school.

I was running back to my house, my safety, the only place I can feel
free.

When I got home I threw my book bag at the foot of the stairs and
grabbed a kitchen knife and made my way straight to my bathroom.

I had to release some thing to make the pain go away, I can't let no
one know about this.

About me cutting my self.

The cutting started a few days after I was raped. my dad was gone
like always and I didn't want to call or talk to no one, I felt so
numb and useless. I felt so dirty.

"Just one cut and it will go away." I said to myself.

But instead of one cut, I made my entire right arm all bloody and
red, my arm looked like some took some shredders and made my arm look
like a chewed up piece of meat. the only thing I could hope for was
not to hit a vain.

I was crying because of the pain and isolation.

All of my friends hated me.

My dad is never around to comfort me.

The one person who I thought loved me, raped me.

And now I'm cutting my self to feel some thing instead of guilt and
hatred.

When I got done slicing dicing my arm I looked down at my sink and
saw noting but bright red blood all over it, and the same went with
my mirror, my mirror had a few speckles of blood on the bottom rim of
it.

I started to cry a lot harder as I grabbed some gazes from the
medical kit and watched in horror as I started to cover up my wounds.
My arm sting with pain, as if as it was on fire with a mixture of
needles pricking me inside my wounds.

I wrapped in tighter and tighter. trying to forget of what I have
just done to myself.

When it was finally over I grabbed my book bag and went up stairs.

I started to draw a tree, It was a weeping willow with long green
branches. but then i started to draw some one in the picture with the
tree.

it was a person with a noose tied around his neck.

That person was me.



I was starting to think about suicide at this point. I wanted all the
pain and suffering to end.

No one would miss me right?

I mean who in the world would still care about me? everyone at school
hates me and my dad wouldn't even notice if I was gone. Maybe
everyone would be happier if I died?

No, I can't just give up like this, I have to redeem my self some
how, but how? should I tell some one about the rape? but who would
listen to me?

I just can't go right up to some one and say"Hey I was just raped at
this party a few months back by a guy who was 18 years old who is
technically an adult and I was 13 at this time so yeah can you call
the cops?"

No just no, That was the worse idea that came to mind.

Besides no one would believe me.

I have to keep this a secret from everyone. I started to cry again
and smeared my drawing with my salty tears and hid my self in the
closet.

**Thank you to my two followers and two reviewers and the four people
who Favorited this story out their, I hope you really enjoyed this
chapter! Im really excited for tomorrow for httyd 2!Please comment
and tell me what you think about this story so far. i know this is a
lot different form the book/movie.**

    4. Chapter 4

Thanksgiving

The Pilgrims gave Thanks at thanksgiving because the native Americans
saved their sorry butts from staving to death, and the only thing
that I'm thankful for is my dad staying late at the office and me
having pizza on the couch.

My dad was always gone on turkey day and would always leave me a note
or a message on the phone to tell me he would be late or not come
home until midnight. If he doesn't sell at least a billion cars on
the week of black Friday then he is usually stays at the office and I
usually never see him for almost a week.

But this year was different, this time my dad wanted to try to make a
regular Thanks giving dinner, I told him not to,I begged him to just
order pizza like always, but no. my dad just wanted things to be
normal for once.

I woke up and made my way down the stairs.

When I got their I saw my dad on his laptop and typing away,he looked
like he was up all night and looked up at me from his laptop,his grey
green glossy eyes looked up into mine.

"Oh damn, the turkey!" He said as he got up abruptly.



I followed my dad into the kitchen as he pulled the 8 pound bird out
of the freezer.

He plopped it into the sink as it made a loud thud,he turned the sink
on to hot water so he could try to thaw the ice Berg of meat.

It looked like the ice Berg from titanic, made of ice and could cut
through anything.

And I was the ship, I was sinking into the darkness and not coming up
for air.

"lets just wait for this thing to thaw"as he sighed in defeat.

I nodded as I looked at him with concern, after that I walked to the
living room to see if their was anything on TV besides the parades
and the football game. same old stuff like always.

As I was dozing off in the living room I could hear my dad stabbing
and butchering the living hell of off the frozen turkey, I knew he
wouldn't give up easily on that thing, all he wanted was to have a
regular thanksgiving. But lets face it my dad can't cook to save his
life,because my mom was the one who always did all the cooking around
the house before she died.

Almost seven years without my mom.

I finally got bored enough to go check on my dad in the kitchen to
see if the "ice berg turkey" was thawed and ready to be cooked.

When I got to the kitchen I saw my dad standing over a large pot of
water with the turkey in it.

"you're boiling it?" I squeaked.

"it's too big to thaw in the microwave so I have to boil it" he said
as he was wiping his hands with a cloth.

"Oh okay" I whispered.

"Are you okay?" he asked me.

"I'm fine" I was lying, I was still having nightmares and I was still
cutting my self almost everyday now, for the last three weeks.

He raised he brow at me, he knew I was lying to him, but he just
stood their and sighed.

"you just look a little pale that's all"he said as he went back to
the boiling pot.

" I'm fine really, it's just-" I paused and looked at the kitchen
floor.

He turned and looked back at me.

"are you having a hard time at school?" He asked as he came up to
me.



_"No dad I was raped at a party" my mind said._

"No, its just- I don't know" I said.

_"you do know! because you were RAPED!" my mind screamed._

"If somethings wrong Hiccup then just tell me and I'll help you" he
said with a soft voice.

"Y_es please help me dad, please protect me." I cried in my mind._

I felt some thing for once,my dad was showing concern for me, he
actually still cares about me? but instead of showing any distress to
him I decided to just let it go.

"Its nothing, everything is fine" I said as I turned away and made my
way to my room.

"Hiccup" my dad whispered.

I went up to my bed room and shut the door behind me and burst into
tears.

What the hell is wrong with me?

I looked over at my desk and saw my switch blade I got when I was ten
from my dad.

_"You need to cut to release the pain"_

I grabbed my knife and went to my closet.

_"Just a few cuts and the pain will be over."_

_"JUST DO IT!"_

I rolled up my blue sleeve and look over my scars. My arm looked like
I stuck it through a meat grinder, cuts and scars all the way up to
my shoulder and down to my wrist.

I started to cut while sobbing softly at the new marks I was making,
I felt relief and pain at the same time during each cut, it was the
only thing that got my mind of the rape. all I wanted to do was crawl
in a hole and die.

As I started cutting deeper and deeper into my wrist I started to
feel my wrist throbbing from the pain, but I didn't stop, I kept
going.

When I was done chopping my arm to bits, I open my closet door and
let the light shine through, I stuck my arm out into the light and
saw what I had done.

It was all bloody and red, the cuts were deeper then last time. I
started to shake with fear as I started to relies on what I have
done.

I slowly got up and went to my desk drawer and grabbed a thing of
bandages and wrapping stuff to keep it from bleeding out and
infection.



I felt like my arm was on fire, as I started to clean it and bandage
it up, This was going to leave a lot of scars. But I didn't care,
this wasn't self harming, It's self healing.

When I finished up my bandages and rolled my sleeve back down so no
one could see it. thank the gods it was fall and starting to get cold
out side or else I be screwed.

I looked at my self in the mirror, my face was a little pale as my
eyes were a little red and puffy from the tears.

"What have I done to myself?" I asked coldly, looking at my shredded
wrist.

* * *

><p><strong>I hope you guys like this chapter! I am so sorry for not
updating and stuff, but I will update my other stories soon I promise
and also OMFG I SAW HTTYD 2 LAST FRIDAY! HOLY SHIT THAT WAS GREAT ASS
MOVIE!<strong>

**I will be writing a DragoXHiccup story in a few days or maybe
tomorrow idk yet but I will write a story about those two very
soon.**

    5. Chapter 5

Wishbone

After the "Turkey ice berg" and my closet arm cutting disaster, I
decided to have a memorial for my thanks giving turkey, after my dad
boiled it all the bones fell off and the meat tasted like rubber, so
my dad took out all the bones and buried the left over meat next to
our dogs grave.

I was sitting in art class and taking out the bones from a plastic
bag, my art class was assigned to use some left over items from our
thanks giving break for our project.

"Yes! yes you are on fire Hiccup" Mr. Freeman said with a fire
passion. " I can see it in your eyes".

I didn't look at him as he was going and telling the class to
"Sacrifice yourself to abandoned family values and canned yams!" He
said in a cheery tone, all eyes on me.

Whatever.

I looked at the pile of bones on my desk and started to glue them
together into something. maybe I could make this into a pile of fire
wood, it would still have some meaning of a tree in it right?

No, a pile of fire wood seemed too easy, so I started to think of a
dead tree, you know the ones you would see in a grave yard. that
seemed like the perfect idea for the bones.

After a while I noticed that Tuffnut was looking at me, she was the
only person I knew in the entire class, I looked up at her but she



turned away to avoid eye contact.

The bell rang, everyone got up from their seats and left but me, Mr.
Freeman wanted me to stay and work on my tree, he said he give me a
note for my Spanish class to excuses me.

"You know what I see?" he said as he adjusted his glasses." I see a
boy caught up in a holiday gone wrong with his flesh picked off and
left as a carcass to dried out."

I snorted at his comment and thought of my self as the carcass, thin,
dried out and left to die.

But at the same time, I really didn't care. all I wanted to do was be
anywhere but here.

**Later that day...**

I decided to stay after school and work some more on my art project
and get some help from Mr. freeman, I started to paint an oak tree
with red,yellow and orange leaves falling off it.

I wiped some paint of me and onto my smock when I heard someone
coming down the hall way, I turned to my left and saw him, IT.

IT walked into the art room and looked at me with a small smile and
asked me.

"Hey have you seen Astrid around?" he asked me.

"..." I couldn't speak, the only thing I could do was paint and
ignore him.

"Uh hello anyone there?" he asked as he came a little closer to
me.

"..." nothing but silence for an answer.

Then suddenly I heard Astrid calling down the hallway and poked her
head out of the door way.

"Hey! where have you been?!, I have been looking all over for you!"
she said as she took his hand and walked out of the class room.

"I was trying to find you!" he said in defense. " I was just talking
to your friend-"

"He's NOT my friend Dagur!" she said coldly as they both left and
headed out the schools doors holding hands and acting as if I was
never their.

Her words hit be like a ton of bricks, I felt like I was stabbed in
the chest, I could feel tears coming down my eyes as it hit my
painting.

Astrid and Dagur have been together for the last two weeks now, I
wanted to talk to her and warn her of what danger she was in, but I
held back and kept my mouth shut.

Astrid was my dream girl, my best friend, and now she hates me.



The reason why she hates me is because I called the cops at this
party we went to over the summer, and ever since then I haven't said
a word to her, she would never make eye contact with me and if she
did it would be a death glare of pure hatred.

I closed my eyes as my mind went back to that dreadful night.

_Dagur had just got done raping me, I crawled out of his car with my
torn tee-shirt and pulled up my pants as I made my way back to the
party._

_My hair was all messy, my face was all red, my eyes were puffy from
all the crying._

_When I inside the house the music was cranked up, joints were being
passed around, kids were making love on the floor and almost about
everywhere else you can think of and the rest of them were dancing to
the beat of the music._

_I stumbled into the kitchen, I searched for the closes phone I could
find so I could call for help._

_I looked down at the kitchen counter and saw a pick up phone, my
hands were shaking as I picked it up and dialed 9-1-1._

_"9-1-1 what is your emergency?" said a woman's voice._

_I couldn't speak, I froze up and couldn't get the words out of my
mouth, I started to sob softly to the 9-1-1 operator._

_"That's okay hon will send someone to help you okay?" said the nice
woman._

_I was getting ready to hang up, but I looked up and saw Astrid come
up to me as I heard sirens pull up to the drive way._

_"What the hell are you doing!?" she said with anger. " What is wrong
with you?!"_

_Before I could say anything I was slapped harshly in the face, she
looked at me with disgust and ran out the back door to the others as
all the kids were leaving before the police could show up._

_I started to cry as I looked up at an open window and made my
escape, that night I walk home, I felt like I walked the mile of
shame, well six miles to be exact._

_The only thing I could feel was emptiness inside of me._

_I didn't get home until 5:22 in the morning, when I got home my dad
was still gone on his job trip, so I had the house to my self._

_The first thing I did when I got home after I checked to see if the
coast was clear, I stepped into the shower to clean the filth off of
me, I scrubbed my self hard until I was raw and red, I was crying and
telling my self it's gonna be okay._

_But it wasn't gonna be okay._



I open my eyes and left the class room with tears soaking my cheeks
of that horrible memory.

It started to rain as I started to run, I was so over whelmed and
upset, I wasn't thinking straight.

The only thing I could think about was cutting and harming myself to
feel relief and get my mind off my life in school.

The sight of my house came in sight, I didn't see my dad's car in the
drive way, I sighed in relief, that means I could be alone and do my
cutting in the down stairs bathroom with the kitchen knifes.

I walked up onto the porch and threw my stuff in the hall way and
went to the kitchen to pick out a knife, I looked at the knife holder
on the counter and looked at my options.

There's the Steak knife,Chef knife,Bread knife and my favorite the
Carving knife.

"Screw it" I said as I picked up the carving knife and went straight
to the bathroom, I shut the door behind, almost slamming it.

I took my long sleeve shirt off, exposing all my scars on my
arms,chest,and stomach. I pressed the knife on my wrist and let the
knife do all the work while I watched and cried.

_"Just a few cuts and it will be okay" said my mind. "It's only a few
cuts, just don't let no one see them and hide them"_

My tears were falling onto my bleeding wrist, the salt in my tears
stung my wounds as more blood seemed to come out of me, I started to
feel a little light headed.

I felt so helpless and unloved, and all because I was raped, what
have I done to deserve this?

I put the knife down and sat it in the sink and went to the tub and
turned the hot water on.

I needed a nice long hot bath to calm me down and to clear my mind of
this crappy day.

I wished I was home schooled and not hated by almost everyone around
me.

* * *

><p><strong>I hope you guys liked this chapter!, let me know if you
liked it or hated it or whatever. was this emotional enough? or to
plain and boring?<strong>

    6. Chapter 6

**Before I start things off in this story, someone asked me what
grade hiccup is in, he is a freshman, so that answers that
question.**

**Thank you for my 17 followers out their :)**



**I own nothing**

* * *

><p>Skipping Class<p>

Chapter six

I woke up and saw my cloak, it was 8:45 in the morning.

So I missed the school bus again, great, I guess I'll take a little
break from school.

Everyone I know has skipped class before, I skip class,he skipped
class,she skipped class, It skipped class and so on.

I get out of bed and throw on a long black sleeve shirt, a pair of
jeans and my red hoodie, I grabbed my book bag and started to walk
down to the local bus station.

The local city bus will go to every stop around, I decided to go to
the mall.

When I reached the bus stop I could see the bus making its way down
the road and heading to my direction.

The doors open making a squeaking noise as I stepped on, I pulled 25
cents out of my pocket and put it in the slot so I could pay to
sit.

I sat across an elderly couple, they looked old and peaceful
together, they were all smiles and giggles across from me, every ten
minutes the bus would stop, and more people just kept coming on and
on, and the funny thing was I wasn't the only person sitting alone, I
mean when I would sit on the school bus I would always be the
loner.

About an hour later the bus stopped right in front of the mall around
9:56.

So basically I have almost five hours to kill until the bus comes
back around 2:45.

I walked into the huge mall with my back pack sling around my
shoulder, I remembered I would always go with parents to pick out
stuff, we would always spend time together like their was no
tomorrow.

I walked around to the food court, I saw happy families with their
children, I saw young couples holding hands and kissing.

Shivers ran down my spine, all that kissing was a haunting memory,
even the slightest touch would make me wanna vomit, I felt a knot in
my throat, I felt over come with disgust.

I thought of Astrid and Dagur kissing again, it made wanna throw up,
then I thought of what happened to me, could happen to Astrid,oh
no.



I made my way to one of the tables to the food court and sat on one
of the table and start to write a warning letter to Astrid.

_Astrid, please don't trust Dagur, he will hurt you in the worst way
possible, he is a filthy rapist who likes young people and he will
hurt you, if you stay with him you will be harmed by him, you have
been warned._

I finished writing the letter and stuck it in my folder, to pass some
more time I decide to work on some history and English until the bus
arrives, as I sat their working more people started to walk in the
cafÃ©. after a while I was finally done my home work for once.

I looked up at the clock and saw the time.

2:37, I have about eight minutes to catch the bus.

I jump out of my seat and pack my stuff up, I started to run back to
the bus so I can get home around 4:00, hopefully my dad won't be home
then.

A hour later I was at my stop, I started to walk back home in the
cold fall and soon to be winter.

I was lucky today, my dad wasn't home yet because I didn't see him
car in the drive way,_thank god,_ or else I would be in a crap ton of
trouble.

I opened my door and sat my back pack on the stairs as I looked at
the phone, I looked over it and it said.

_"You have one missed message" _

I read on where the message was from, and was from the school of
course."Great" I moaned. I wasn't surprised that the school called,
but I can delete the message.

So I delete it without even listening to it.

After that I went back up stairs to change in my pj's, I felt tired,
maybe I should go to sleep.

**The next morning.**

I woke up to the sound of my dad's booming voice.

"Hiccup." he said nudging me."Hiccup, wake up son. I need to talk to
you."

I didn't speak, I could only look up at him with groggy eyes.

"Your grades are going down the drain." He said" you have two D's and
an F in history, what happened? you use to have wonderful grades in
middle school." he said disappointed.

I looked up at him with cold eyes, I just wanted to crawl under a
rock and stay there until I was dead.

My dad signed as he sat on my bed, he looked at me with worried eyes
and asked me."Is their some thing wrong that you're not telling



me?"

I imminently snapped out of it and I thought to my self.

_"Tell him what happened at the party!" My mind screamed." tell him
you got raped!"_

But I ignored my self and said with a cheesy fake smile and said."
everything is fine" I said trying to hold back." I'm fine, it's just
a rough start that's all." I said.

My dad rested his hand on my shoulder." Alright, if you say so." he
said as he got up."Oh and I won't be home tonight again, so I left
you money for dinner okay?"

I nodded, as he left my room, when he left I went into my closet and
grabbed a random shirt, put it in my mouth and screamed on the top of
lungs, my scream was muffled so no one could hear me.

Maybe I should just stop talking, maybe it would be for the
best.

    7. Chapter 7

Chapter seven

Breaking out

I own nothing.

Rebellion is in the air, today is the last week before winter break,
I walked into history in Mr. necks class and sat up front.

"My family fought in every war, we build this place here in america,
we paid or taxes and we voted, so can anyone tell me why my son can't
get a job?" he asked us.

A majority of hands raised in the air, everyone except me.

Mr. neck began telling us his pathetic sob story of how his son
wanted to be a fire fighter, but didn't get the job because of
immigration and all that other stuff, blah blah blah same old crap.
He was never a good teacher, just a loud mouth asshole that never
learned to shut and listen to others, he was just a complete dick.

I didn't pay attention as he gave us his rant about real Americans
deserve jobs, and all that other revolution crap, I mean we've been
learning history for the last eight years, who pays attention to this
crap anymore? Not me that's for sure.

I dunno,at this point I stopped giving a shit about all of this,
Whats the point?

Even if I have a D in this class it still wouldn't matter to me, it's
still a passing grade.

**Later that day...**

It was lunch hour, the time where I hide and not eat anything.



Ever since I entered high school, I started to hate my body image,
the only thing I've been eating is regular food like everyone else, I
would looked at myself in the mirror and be disgusted.

I look at my scars and my tiny waist, I barely eat breakfast, maybe
like once a week, for lunch I eat nothing, not even on the weekends,
so the only thing I eat is dinner alone on the couch.

The last time I actually ate an entire proper meal was last year,
back when everything was okay and not everyone hating me.

Then I realized that I forgot to give Astrid the note I wrote to
her.

I couldn't just give it to her in person, then she would think I'm a
freaking stalker or something.

Maybe I could just slide it in her locker while she's eating with
_Dagur..._

Just saying his name in my head made me wanna puke.

When I was done in the bathroom, I walked down the freshman hallway,
no one was there to see me.

Good, I don't have to worry about witness's.

I pulled the note out of my bag, I knew which locker was her's, my
locker was only four lockers down hers, it made it a lot easier to
remember.

I slipped the note in the cracks on the locker, the bell rings so I
headed straight to my art class, I ran as fast as I could so no one
would see me.

The rest of the day went pretty fast, I did the same thing like I
always did, avoid talking or looking at anyone until the day is over,
when I stepped outside snow was free-falling on to the cold hard
ground.

I hate the winter.

It starts to early and it ends too late.

The bus ride home was a cluster of talking and shouting, I of course
sat all the way in the back to avoid everyone else, after all I was
clan less, an outcast.

Then the bus stops in front of my small house, the tress in the front
yard were covered in snow as the roof was caked with white snow, it
looked liked the side walked was shoveled earlier, as new layers of
snow started to cover I noticed my dads car was in the drive way.

I guess he came home early.

I stepped out of the bus and walked up to my porch to open the door,
I kicked my boots and coat off as I sat then next to the
heater.



Then I heard foot steps coming down the hall way.

It was my father.

"Hey, dad." I said hanging my coat up.

"Why did you skip school last week?" He said blankly, I could tell he
was angry, but not enraged.

"Wh- what are talking about?" I said trying to cover up my
lie.

"Don't try lying to Hiccup." he said with warning,"The school called
me earlier today, they said they left me a message on the phone when
you didn't show up to school, but the message somehow got erased."

I didn't say anything, I really didn't know what to say to get out of
this.

My dad sighed."Just go to your room." he turned away."And please do
your homework, I already got your report card, and let me tell you
I'm really disappointed in you, I don't need you screwing up in
school and becoming a failure."

My heart was instantly crushed after I heard him say those words to
me.

I'll always be a disappointment to him.

Part of me wished that I could be the perfect child for him, but I
couldn't, because I lost all of my innocence last summer at the age
of 13.

And it was all my fault.

I slowly tipped towed up the stairs in shame, I know my grades were
bad, but I thought my dad wouldn't care about that, I mean he's
always at work and is never home.

I started to feel horrible about myself again, I knew what i was
about to do.

Cut.

I had to cut to relieve my self of the pain and sorrow.

I shut the door behind me and threw my back pack onto the floor, I
rummaged throw my desk drawer to find my Swiss army knife, I was able
to find it.

So I went into my closet, I shut the door almost all the way, I left
it a little cracked so I could see.

I sat the floor and rolled up my sleeve.

All my scars were exposed, all of them looking back at me with
disapproval.

I pressed the cool metal on my left forearm and dug it through my
pale skin, cutting it clean open. Exposing all the scarlet liquid



from my wrist.

I didn't feel too much pain like last time.

I was staring to get use to it, maybe even starting to enjoying
it.

But right now all I can feel is relief.

* * *

><p><strong>I'm so sorry for the long wait! I got caught up in some
personal stuff, so I hope you guys understand.<strong>

**And I'm sorry for a crappy chapter, I promise I'll update sooner, I
promise!**

**Thank you for the support and reviews, I appreciate it!**

    8. Chapter 8

Silence

Chapter Eight

I Own Nothing

Christmas Break

Hiccup's P.O.V

The holiday weekend was pretty great, I got an entire new art set of
paint brushes, sketch books, markers ans color pencils galore. My dad
has been noticing my drawing a lot lately, which I was surprised he
has notice me at all, I thought he was still mad at me.

Two day before Christmas my dad left a note to put up our fake tree
and decorate it, I went to the garage, dragging it from the drive way
as it was covered in dust and cobwebs, I had to sweep up the fake
pine off the floor and porch. I slept in until noon on Christmas, my
dad didn't seem to mind that at all, he had to work almost all night,
while I was to busy crying and looking at my scared up wrist.

I swear, if I wasn't born my parent would have gotten a divorce, they
would have only been married by two years, but then I showed up,
messing up their entire lives, I'm not smart or athletic, I'm
nothing.

I was still depressed the week before, when my dad yelled at me for
my failing grades and me ditching school, but now some of that
madness seemed to go away, for now at least. I still wasn't going to
do my home work form the last week. I didn't see the point, I'm just
gonna fail anyway like always.

I sat up in my room, using my new paints that my dad got for me.

I was drawing a snowy day, like today. This year was the first white
Christmas I've had in a while, the last one I had was when my mom was
still alive. I sighed, I missed her I wish she was here I could tell



her what has happened to me over the last couple of months.

My wrist were still hurting, some of the bleeding had finally stopped
after a few days, bit I was still having the urge to do it some more,
but I fought it off, I didn't want my dad finding out about my self
harming, then he would really be upset with me, he would probably
disown me for life.

I dabbed a little blue on the painting, trying to get some color into
it.

I got tire of drawing trees and leaves, so I decide to get away from
that and do something else.

Only three more days and I have to go back to Hell, I mean school.
Who am I kidding? They might as well call it that by now, I pretty
much hated everything about that place, except for my art teacher and
art class, but it still wasn't enough, what if I did die today, would
anyone miss me?

I shook my head, I accidentally got paint on my cheek, smearing it on
my cheek bone.

"Great." I put down my stuff and head to my bathroom, I went to the
sink and a rag. Trying to wash this paint off before it dried.

After almost five minutes of rubbing my face, it was finally
off.

Then Looked down at my sink, their was still dry blood from my last
cutting when I came out of my closet I head straight to the sink so I
could clean up my bloody mess, the blade was still their, glinting at
me friendly, No not now.

I puffed my face and looked away and went back to what I was
doing.

Mr Freeman wanted me to continue my tree project, everything we do in
that class has to have a damn tree in it, or at least for mine it
dose, Ugh why did I get a damn tree? I guess I'm better off drawing
one then a clown like Ruffnut got.

I didn't want to go back, just the thought of school made me
scared,Dagur would always taught me, looking at me as if I was a
piece of meat or something, he would look at me with these hungry
eyes, licking his teeth like some kind of animal waiting for the
kill. I shudder as the memories came flooding in, the way he covered
my mouth, the sound of him unzipping my pants.

I ran to the bathroom, I collapsed on the floor as I vomited.

What happened to me was disgusting, Dagur is nothing but a monster
that will only keep hurting people, I tried to warn Astrid, but she
won't even look at me anymore, let alone take to me.

_"He's not my friend!" _

Her saying that was the nail in the coffin, it made wanna die right
their. She hated me, she didn't want me around anymore, I'm not
wanted here anymore, my dad doesn't seem to care either, heck even my



own cousin despise me from that night at the party, for me calling
the cops, after I got raped.

A little while after all the bile left my stomach I got and layed
down on my bed, looking up at the ceiling.

I wonder what heaven is like? My dad has never taken me to church,
yet my family isn't that religious, even though my family is a bunch
of drunk Irish catholic's, or so I was told.

My life is nothing but a mess.

**Few Day Later...**

I was Biology, we had to dissect frogs today in class, and guess
what, in our class we were assigned partners, and mine happened to me
out sick, so I was on my own here as everyone else got a
partner.

Same as always I was alone with tools, sharp tools. Ones that seemed
very sharp and could be useful to me, I took one of the scalps and
shoved it in my pocket, I could use this for later when I get home, I
know stealing is bad, but I need this just in case my dad get
suspicious of the knives go missing.

I looked down at the dead frog, she was lying on her back as her eyes
were closed and all of her legs were pinned down on the pan, I
managed to get another knife, my hands were shaking as I looked down
at the dead creature.

_"Come on don't be a wuss."_ I said as I began to press the knife on
her stomach, feeling the urge to barf.

My hands started shaking even more as I sliced her open, the awful
smell filled my lunges as I collapsed on the floor, my head hitting
the cold hard floor. I heard somebody scream for help as someone held
my head in their lap, asking me if I was alright. My vision was all
blurry people were whispering what was happening, the teacher was a
an emotion wreck, she was acting as if I just died.

I didn't know who the kid was, all I know that she was a freshman
like me.

My dad had to come get me, I had to go get stitches in my head, I
busted my head open on the floor. I didn't remember that much after
that. He seemed so freaked out over me, as if I was important to him
for once, I didn't care, I just wanted to lay down and take a long
nap.

My dad was acting kind of weird, he kept asking me if I was alright.
My head was throbbing, put the pain medicine kicked in quickly.

The car ride home was awkward.

"Are you sure you're alright?" He said as we pulled in at the drive
way.

"Yes, I'm fine." I said, getting out of the car, opening the front
door so I could go up in my room, I wanted to lie down and rest, but
my dad stopped.



"Hiccup come back here."

I sighed as I turned to him, waiting to see what he wanted.

"I'm gonna let you skip school for the next two days, I want you to
stay home and rest." He said a bit sternly.

I nodded."Okay," I head up stairs, I didn't look at him.

"I'll run by the store and bring you some ice cream okay?" He
said."You can lay on the couch and watch tv if you want?" He said
that before leaving me alone in the house.

"Okay."

An hour after he left I decide to lay on the couch and watch tv, I
flipped over to ever dumb show you can think of. Click,
click,click.

Oprah

The Jerry Springer Show

WWE Wrestling

If I was in a tv show, which one would I be in, how about, How Not To
Lose Your Virginity, Or Why Seniors Should Be Locked Up, or better
yet My Summer Vacation: A Drunken Part Of Lies and Rape.

Yeah That't pretty much the story of my life.

Alright let's get my facts straight, I was thirteen, I said no, he
covered my mouth as he took my pants off and held me down. Does it
matter that I was drunk? I don't know.

I got up and and took two Tylenol and passed out on the couch while
watching mister Rodgers Neighborhood, My eyes slowly drifted as the
man on the screen faded right in front of me.

Soon enough I'll fade away too.

* * *

><p><strong>Oh my god guys I am so sorry for the long ass wait, I
haven't updated in forever! I am so sorry guys.<strong>

**The truth is I want to give up on this piece of shit of a
story.**

**Why because it just sucks, like everything I write, I mean look at
this crap, I mean this is probably the worse thing I have written out
of all my stories.**

**It's boring and has not real personality to it at all, I want just
get up and quit, but I won't I'll finish this piece of shit sooner or
later, I promise.**

**This story is a big fail, lets just get that out of the way,
okay?**



**If you wanna read one of my some what better stories, read Dead
Inside, please?**

**Okay thanks guys, please comment and review.**

    9. Chapter 9

**Guys my newest story has just come out!**

**Fill Me Up With Poison **

**Please check that out please! I need more support and comments
please!**

**If I can get at least ten reviews for this chapter, I'll post
chapter ten tomorrow! I promise! Please give me some comments and
support please!**

**Also if you enjoy self harm fanfiction then check out Dead Inside
and Bleeding Out.**

* * *

><p>Silence<p>

Chapter Nine

I Own Nothing

Early Spring

May is finally here and it has stopped raining. Good thing too, the
mayor of our town was about to put out a call for a guy named Noah.
The bright yellow sun appeared from my window.

Our yard was a mess, All of our neighbors these great mega size
covered yards with flowers that match the shutters and expensive
white rocks that border fresh mounds of mulch. I opened my window to
inhale the scent of the fresh air and dirt, feeling relieved that
winter was finally gone.

My dad was gone as always so I was alone in my two floor house, with
nothing to do.

But I still have to wear my long sleeve shirts, I was covered in
scars and new cuts I managed to make last week.

My cousin thought it would be funny to tape a note on back, call
"Squealer." and tape for almost the entire day, I didn't notice it
until I walked on the bus and the driver said some thing, pulling the
sticky note off. This wasn't new at all to me.

I had school tomorrow, IT wouldn't stop following me last week, his
dark sunken green eyes lingered all over my body, licking his teeth
at me. Why didn't he ever look at Astrid like that? Is he just using
her to get to me? I wouldn't be surprised if he did.

I sighed and walked down stairs, maybe I should go on a bike ride



since it was such a nice day.

Yeah the fresh air and sunshine would do me good.

I use to love riding bikes with Astrid, we would always be out riding
like a day this. But now it was all different, she wanted nothing to
do with me. After the night of the part, after I got raped, I called
the cops. Or at least tried to, but I was in shock, I couldn't get
the words out of my mouth to even say it.

As soon as she saw me with the phone in my hands, she slapped me.

I deserved it.

I walked into the garage and pulled out my old bike, it was cover in
pokemon stickers a,d black paint, with a few red streaks. I thought
it was so bad ass as a kid, but know all it is a piece of metal with
kiddy stickers. I pulled it out and hopped on, pedalling to a
destination.

Did I know where I was going, No.

But I wanted to stop by somewhere.

Astrid's house, her home wasn't that far from mine, it was only six
blocks away. It felt like an eternity before I got their, but after
getting up the steep road, I managed to look over at her sanctuary
that she call home.

It was a white house with blue windows and blue hedges, two floors
and an attic. We use to love going up there, playing with her old
musky stuff that her parents owned. All of those sweet memories were
gone, I was an outcast to her with nothing holding her back from me.
She abandon me, and to honest I don't blame her one bit at all, but I
can't just stand by and let Dagur get his hands on her.

Tomorrow I was going to gather up the courage to tell her what
happened, Astrid might hate my guts for the rest of her life, but I
rather have her hate then get hurt by that monster.

I turned my bike around and left, having my thoughts of my plan for
tomorrow.

I tried leaving her a note, but that didn't work at all, so this time
I have to speak up and tell her, or else I'll regret this for the
rest of my life.

I just hope this works, and if not I'll be in for a major ass
whooping tomorrow.

**The next day...**

I walking around in the lunch room, the awful smell of what these
idiots call food is disgusting. None of this should be even called
food, it should be call shit on a shingle. I'm surprised none of this
has killed somebody yet, the food is either greasy or
burnt.

Sometime I forget of how nasty this slop is, my cousin eats this crap
everyday, no wonder he's so fat, but then again I'm a stick compared



to him, I practically eat nothing except for pizza.

I was looking for Astrid, but for some reason she wasn't eating
today, she would always be sitting with the twins and Fishlegs, but
she was no where to be seen, was she in the hallway? Was she in a
class or something? I guess I'll have to start looking for her.

I walked out of the lunch room, my fist were cleched into balls, my
chest was tight as I lingered in the halls, looking like a total
sneakers squeaked on the now cleaned floor, I started to walk a
little faster. What if she got sick and didn't show up? Great I got
all worked up and nervous for nothing.

But then I looked over at the library.

Their she was, sitting at one of the tables working on something
important. Her hair was braided on one side, she was wearing a red
top with blue jeans and black sandals. She seemed really focused, yet
so peaceful at work, no wonder she was always a straight A
student.

My heart was racing, my chest was tight. I started to walk over to
her, I could feel the sweat coming down my face as I approached her.
I stood over her, as she looked up at me with a blank
expression.

"Hey." I tried to smile.

"Hmm." She hums, not mean curl of expression, No mean hand gestures,
So far so good I guess.

I slowly sit next to her, trying to make eye contact with her, this
was so awkward, we haven't talked to each other in almost a year.

I look over a her papers."Homework?" I said.

She taps her pecile,"Sort of." She places it on the table, looking at
me with er bright blue eyes."I'm going to france this summer with the
international club, We have to write a report to prover we're
serious." She said softly.

"That's great, I mean you always talked about traveling as we were
kids." I smiled at her for real this time."Remember when we were
little we read Heidi and we tried to melt cheese in your fireplace?"
I grinned at her as we started to laugh.

One of the teachers scowled at us for being to loud, we stopped right
after that.

"So, are you really dating Dagur?" I asked.

She nodded happily."Yeah, he's great."

I nodded.

"What do you want anyway Hiccup?" She sounded a bit cold now, as if
this conversation had never happened. My hands started to shake as I
reached over to her note book and grabbed her pen, I began to
write.



_"It's been great to finally talk to you again, I've really missed
you Astrid."_

She take the note book and writes back.

_"Yeah it has been, but why did you call the cops at the party?, we
could have just left."_

I take the notebook back.

_"I was raped."_ I wanted to scribble that out, but she reached for
the paper book, her eyes widen as she looked up at me. Tears were
leaking from my face, I wanted to get up and leave, but instead
Astrid pulled my arm and led me out side.

We were both out back, near the baseball field.

"Oh my god Hiccup, I'm so sorry."

I was shaking as I looked at her.

"Are you okay?" She asked."Do you know who did it?"

I shook my head."I'm okay, really."

"But do you know who did it?" She asked again.

"Dagur." I blurred out.

I looked up at her as her eyes filled with anger."WHAT?! YOU LIAR!,
that's sick Hiccup!, you're just jealous. God you are such a freak,
and you're the one that sent me that note didn't you?!" She stormed
off, leaving me in tears as I collapsed on the ground.

I covered my face with my hands, I regret doing this. I shouldn't
have done this at all, I just lost my best friend again, and now the
school is going to think I'm some kind of liar that got raped.

The entire day I was walking on egg shells, I didn't want to go
home.

I walked out to the buses, Astrid was no where to be seen. I guess
she was really pissed at me and decided to walk home then have to
look at me. I placed my head in my lap, feeling the tears coming down
on my face as I rode home on the crowded bus.

Next stop was home, an empty house with no one in it.

Alone, just the way it has always been.

    10. Chapter 10

Hey guys, if you enjoy this story them please chech out

Dead Inside please, this story needs a lot of support, please follow
and comment it and this story to!

Sorry for the short chapter!



Worst chapt I ever wrote I swear to god this chapter is awful and it
sucks!

* * *

><p>Silence<p>

Chapter Ten

I Own Nothing

All That I'm Living For

The walk home was painful, I never felt so awful in my life.

I tried warning Astrid, I told her everything that has happened, I
spilled everything. I told her about the party, I told her about
Dagur, I told her that he had raped me. But she didn't care, she
hated me even more now. I can't take none of this back now and all I
can do is sit back and watch my life go to ashes.

Tears were stained down my pale cheeks, my eyes were puffy and red
from all the crying.

I walked inside my empty house, throwing my backpack at the edge of
the stairs as I ran up to my room and straight to my closet, with my
small knife in hand, readying myself for the cutting I'm about to
do.

The closet door was left wide open, I didn't care if somebody walked
in on me cutting my wrist open. No body cared about me anymore, this
was my only solution to this mad cruel world I live in, I feel like I
have nothing to live for anymore. My father doesn't want me, all my
ex friends hate me for being a squealer and to top it all off my best
friend hates me because her beloved boyfriend raped me.

I already pulled up my sleeves, revealing all the cuts and scars from
my previous acts of release.

Crimson blood flooded my pale scarred up wrist, I couldn't feel
anything anymore, the cutting numbed all the pain and sorrow I was
feeling, every mistake I mad I slashed it out.

I carved in my wrist.

_Worthless_

_Weak_

_Dead Inside_

At this point I was sobbing, I couldn't control all my feeling
anymore, all I wanted was to crawl under a rock and never come out of
it.

Maybe it was time for me to end it all.

After I finished cutting what was left of my wrist I slowly got up
and headed to the bathroom, blood was all over the floor, like little
rain drops that hit the white tile floor.



I opened my medicine cabnet, rummaging through all pills I could
find.

_Gods what can I find so I can end my life?_

Then I finally found some pills, I studied them closely.

_Warning don't take more than two, results can cause
overdose._

"Perfect." I whispered as I popped the lid opened. Popping all the
meds in my mouth like candy, I swallowed each one. I threw the bottle
to the floor as I slumped on the floor next to the bath tub, waiting
for the pills to kick in, waiting for all of this to end tonight.

I wonder how my dad will react when he finds me dead in the bathroom?
Will he ever find me in time? Or will he just not care and bury me
next to my mother in the cemetery? He would be a little sad I guess,
but I wasn't important to him anymore I was just a kid that was
dumped on to him after the death of my mom.

Everyone was gong to be happy once they find out I was dead, they
would probably throw some huge black party or something. Celebrating
my death would be a god sent for them.

I was going to be in heaven with my mother soon, I would be in peace
with her.

After a while the pills started kicking, the room around me started
to spin in a bright white tango. It felt nice, it was like I was
falling into bliss with in minutes, I couldn't feel my arms or legs
as the room around me danced. Pulling me into it's death dance, I
could feel my eyes starting to close. As if I was going to
sleep.

This was it I was finally going to die once and for all. This was
finally happening.

Then everything went pitch black with in seconds, Everything was
peaceful for once.

**Hours later...**

I felt my entire body ache from the pain, drool was coming out of my
mouth. I was still on the bathroom floor with now dried bloody wrist.
I was slow to get up, I felt so weak and drugged up from all the
pills. Am I dream of this right now?

"What the hell?" I said.

I survived...no...NO! I should be dead from the pills.

How did I survive this? I took enough pills to kill a horse for gods
sake. I stumbled as I walked out of my bathroom, I looked over at my
alarm clock.

7:01

Twenty minutes until the bus comes, great just great.



I can barely stand up, my vision was still blurry, I rubbed my eyes
as I got dressed, I wasn't going to take a shower, I would slip and
fall.

I threw on a grey shirt and old jeans, I almost feel down a whole
flight of stairs as I walked down. I forgot I had homework from
yesterday, I guess I'll do it on the bus. I looked at myself in the
hall mirror, my pupils were small and tiny as they were still
red.

"Oh god." I whispered, I looked like one of the stoners from school.
I didn't care anymore, I can try killing myself later when I get
home, I know it sounds stupid of me.

I walked out the front door as the fresh spring air hit me like an
anvil with a hammer, the cool breeze blew my greasy hair as I saw the
big yellow school bus coming the road.

It stopped right in front of me as the doors opened, I walked on
slowly, feeling like a total wreck.

I sat all the way at the end as the bus moved along.

My eyes started to roll to the back of my head as I drifted back and
forth.

I have nothing to live for anymore.

End
file.


